
 
 
 
 
 

EXECUTIVE CABINET MEMBER – LEADER’S PORTFOLIO 
 
A record of decisions made by the Executive Cabinet Member 
with responsibility for the Leader’s Portfolio:- 
 

MONDAY, 16th FEBRUARY, 2015 
 
Following consideration of the matters detailed below in the 
presence of:- 
 

Councillor Morris  Executive Cabinet Member – 
Leader’s Portfolio 

Councillor Greenhalgh  Major Opposition Spokesperson 

Councillor Hayes   Minor Opposition Spokesperson 

 

Officers   

Mr. S. Harriss  Chief Executive 

Ms. M. Asquith  Deputy Chief Executive 

Mr. P. Brown  Chief Property Officer 

Ms. S. Johnson  Borough Treasurer 

Ms. H. Gorman  Borough Solicitor 

Mrs. V. Ridge  Deputy Democratic Services 
Manager 

 
 
29. MONITORING OF EXECUTIVE MEMBER DECISIONS 
 
The Borough Solicitor submitted a report which provided an 
update on decisions taken at previous meetings of the 
Executive Cabinet Member. 
 
The Executive Cabinet Member NOTED the report. 
 
CONFIDENTIAL ITEMS 
 
The background papers and reports in relation to the 
following items were considered confidential as defined in 



 
 
 
 
 

paragraph 3 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 
1972 and that it be deemed that, in all the circumstances of 
the case, the public interest in their exemption outweighs 
the public interest in their disclosure. 
 
30. FORMER FADS BUILDING: 22-26 GREAT MOOR 

STREET, BOLTON 
 
The Chief Property Officer submitted a report which sought the 
Executive Cabinet Member’s approval for the Council to 
contribute to the cost of demolishing the former Fads Building, 
22-26 Great Moor Street, Bolton in conjunction with the agreed 
strategy for the regeneration of Bolton Town Centre. 
 
The Executive Cabinet Member APPROVED - 
 

(i) A financial contribution of £40,000 from the Council’s 
Town Centre Strategy Budget towards the cost of 
demolishing the former Fads Building, 22-26 Great 
Moor Street, Bolton; and AUTHORISED –  

(ii) The Chief Property Officer to conclude discussions 
relating to the terms of such contribution.  

 
31. CAPITAL RECEIPTS PROGRAMME 2014/2015 
 
The Chief Property Officer submitted a report which advised 
the Executive Cabinet Member of the current situation 
regarding the Capital Receipts Programme for 2014/2015. 
 
The Executive Cabinet Member NOTED the report.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


